The Royal Victoria Yacht Club Squibs on Tour
5am on a dark Friday morning saw five club squibs boarding the Wightlink Ferry from Fishbourne for the trip to Dublin. Four trailers proved sound but poor Robert Everitt blew two tyres before even reaching Winchester.

Some panic set in as there was no tyre repair shop was open at 6:15 am! With the good help of the AA, repairs were effected and Robert was able to make the 14:30 Stena sailing from Fishguard to Rosslare and join the rest of the team. Thank goodness that we had left in good time.

We reached Dublin at about 21:00. left the boat at Howth Yacht Club and went to our excellent billet nearby.

Scrutineering and launching of eighty boats was undertaken without a hitch the next day and soon boats were assembled and safely moored. We were able to relax and enjoy some of the excellent hospitality of both the clubhouse and the nearby Italian restaurant. What the locals thought of this rowdy and raucous group of Islanders, who can tell?

We feel that we have made our mark and hope that many of our host squibbers will make the ‘long’ journey back to visit us in the Isle of Wight for the Championships in 2006.
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